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New! 
Breakfast Club at Holywood 

We have decided to try out a breakfast club to see if our families would find it useful. 

Breakfast would cost £1 per day. A collection tub will be in the hall. 

Mrs Madden will be supervising the Cereal and Toast. 

Breakfast club would start from 8am. Drop in anytime between 8 and 8.45am. 

The club is open to all pupils across the school. 

 

The breakfast club starts this THURSDAY 16th September from 8am. 

We’ll let you know how it goes! 

Menu: 

Cereal 

Toast 

Milk 

Fruit 

Target Setting 

The staff team are meeting next week to decide how we 

will communicate with parents about their child’s learn-

ing targets. 

Normally, we would have everyone in the hall around 

tables. There would be serious, informative dialogue 

and lots of chatter about learning. 

 

If you have an idea you would like us to consider, please 

get in touch! 

 

Big Woodland Break 

We met with Sam and watched them felling a tree in our woodland 

(which we borrow the use of!). The woodland already felt very different. 

When the removal of non-native trees is complete we have been asked 

if we would like to be involved in the planting of native saplings - yes, 

please! 

Until then Big Woodland break will be taking place across our play-

ground and the Beech wood opposite the school (The Boring Dog Poo 

Wood as the pupil’s call it!). We have asked dog owners to keep the 

woodland safe by clearing up dog poo and we will be checking it regu-

larly. 

Pupils will have be able to choose and will need their wellies and water-

proofs on a Friday as usual. 

 

Child Protection 

Child Protection Co-ordinator: Miss Dale 

Depute Child Protection Co-ordinator: Miss Stapleton 

 

All members of the school staff undergo Child Protection 

training annually. 

As usual at Holywood the team approach is the one which 

works best. Positive relationships and knowing our families 

is essential. 

The welfare and safety of our pupils is a priority and it is our 

duty to ensure that all concerns are effectively managed to 

best meet the needs of the child. 

 

Any concerns about a pupil should be raised with the Child 

Protection Co-ordinator: 01387 720326 

School Photos 

We plan to take our own school photos again this 

session. Once again the Reading hub will be turned 

into the photographic studio. Miss Dale will borrow 

some professional equipment and pupils will help 

to take the portraits! 

We will go for a balance of formal and fun.  

We will let you know when we put a date in the diary for the photo day so that 

you can ensure school jumpers are clean 

and hair is styled! 

The school will email you copies of your 

child’s photographs which you can print off 

for family members or have transformed 

into a giant canvas for the living room! 

There will be no charge for the photographs. 


